

## Dear Parents and Guardians:

We have reviewed information with Lafayette County along with information on the State of Wisconsin Department of Heath indicating numbers of positive cases in our school district. We have also conducted contact tracing with our staff and students. As a result of this information we will return to in-person instruction on Monday, December 14 as planned.

Students in 5<sup>th</sup> grade will be learning virtually through December 22. All other grade levels will continue with in-person instruction as planned. If you are not comfortable with your child continuing in-person instruction, please let us know. We will work with you to continue virtual instruction at this time.

We will continue to work closely with the Lafayette County Health Department regarding information with contact tracing and positive cases within our district and the county. If we experience a rising number of positive cases with our students, staff, or if the county numbers begin to increase significantly we will move to virtual instruction.

Please continue to observe your child/children for any of the common symptoms of the Coronavirus, including:

Fever Cough Headaches Body aches

Loss of Taste or smell Shortness of breath

Runny nose Sore throat Nausea, lethargy Diarrhea

I want to thank you for your patience and understanding as we continue to deal with this unprecedented situation. Please know we appreciate all you are doing to help get through a challenging time.

If you have any questions or concerns with your child(ren), please contact your health care provider for additional information.

If you have questions, please contact me.

Sincerely,

Mike Beranek
Superintendent
Argyle School District
miberanek@argyle.k12.wi.us
608-543-3318 x304